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Our ref: ATISN 18928 
Date: 28 September 2023 
 
Dear                               , 
 

ATISN 18928 
 
Thank you for your request which I received on 30 August 2023. Further to our response 
under ATISN 18808, you asked for the following information: 
 

1. Who was in the ministerial car (apart from the driver) when it returned to Cardiff? 
 
It is stated that 'if transport is provided by Welsh Government, then this data (i.e., 
the carbon footprint) is recorded.'  
However, in an earlier FOI (ATISN 18638) it was stated that 'Welsh Government 
does not record the carbon footprint of individual journeys made in official cars.' 
 

2. Please explain the reason for these two contradictory statements in view of the fact 
that official cars count as transport provided by Welsh Government. 
 

3. Are any official cars and/or drivers based in North Wales or anywhere else in Wales 
other than Cardiff and if not, why not? 

 
In response to question 1, a Welsh Government Official was in the ministerial car (apart 
from the driver) when it returned to Cardiff. 
 
In relation to question 2, to clarify your perceived contradiction, The Welsh Government 
does not record the carbon footprint of individual journeys made in official cars. However, 
the overall carbon footprint which covers all journeys in official cars is. 
 
Regarding question 3, the Freedom of Information Act requires organisations to only 
provide information already held in recorded form. Organisations do not have to create 
new information or find the information to answer to a question. Welsh Government does 
not hold information that relates to your question. The official car service is based from 
Cardiff. 
 
 



If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask 
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response. Requests for an 
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information 
Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit  
Welsh Government 
Cathays Park  
Cardiff  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or e-mail: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:   
 
Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
Website: www.ico.org.uk      
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until 
it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 
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